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Governor Tim Walz

Emergency Executive Order 20-01

Declaring a Peacetime Emergency and Coordinating Minnesota’s Strategy to
Protect Minnesotans from COVID-19

I, Tim Walz, Governor of the State of Minnesota, by the authority vested in me by the
Constitution and applicable statutes, issue the following Executive Order:

The infectious disease known as COVID-19, an act of nature, has now been detected in 118
countries and territories, including the United States. COVID-19 has been reported in 42 states.
There are over 1,600 confirmed cases nationwide, including fourteen in Minnesota.

The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services Secretary has declared a public health
emergency for the United States to aid the nation’s healthcare community in responding to
COVID-19. The World Health Organization has recently assessed that this outbreak can be
characterized as a pandemic.

In coordination with other state agencies, local governments, and partners in the private sector,
the Minnesota Department of Health (“MDH”) has been preparing for and responding to the
COVID-19 pandemic in Minnesota.

On April 4, 2019, I issued Executive Order 19-22, which assigned emergency responsibilities to
state agencies to respond to and assist in recovery from the effects of natural or technological
emergencies, including responsibility to engage in emergency preparedness efforts. On April 4,
2019, I also issued Executive Order 19-23, which directed state agencies to engage in continuity
of government and continuity of operations planning. That Executive Order established the
Continuity Policy Coordination Sub-Cabinet to develop and maintain a framework for a
continuity of government plan, and to oversee agency continuity of operations planning, led by
Minnesota Management and Budget (“MMB”).

Minnesota has taken proactive steps to ensure that we are ahead of the curve on COVID-19
prevention and response. Our State has been actively conducting continuity planning for state
agency operations. MMB activated its Statewide Contingency Response Team (“SCRT”), which
meets regularly to coordinate and direct state agencies to ensure priority government services
continue. State agency emergency managers and continuity coordinators from the agencies have








https://wwvv.health.state.mn.us/diseases/coronavirus
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